# St Vincent de Paul Catholic Church

PO Box 585, 123 South Ninth Street, McLoud, Oklahoma 74851

### Rev. Prakash Madineni, Pastor

mgprakash65@gmail.com Emergency: (405) 824-2304 Office: 964-5606 Email: www.stvincentmcloud@gmail.com

> Secretary: Kathleen Bauman St Vincent de Paul Society: 343-2938 Mass Schedule: Saturday 6:00 pm Sunday 11:00 am

> > (Rosary 20 minutes before Masses on Sat & Sun)

Weekday Masses :Tuesday 6:30 pm & Thursday 9:00 am

> (Rosary after the Masses First Fridays 9:00 am

(Mass & Adoration to 5:00 pm)

Confessions: 30 minutes before Masses or by appointment

Baptism: By appointment

Marriage: See pastor six months prior to wedding

## January 6, 2019 - The Epiphany of the Lord

A very special thanks to all who support the parish with resources & talent: Offering for Jan 7: \$23234.61 Religious Ret: \$10,550.00 (Children: \$6.00)

	Communion Ministers-January	Communion Ministers-February
6:00 p.m.	Betty Waggoner & Sue Roberson	Teresa Moon & Lisa Lempges
11:00 a.m.	Mary Styers & Dee Martinez	David Groff & Joelle Volpe
	Lectors January	Lectors-February
6:00 p.m.	Frank & Monica Schmidlkofer	Joe Banks & John Standfast
11:00 a.m.	Betty Rouse & Miguel Grijalva	Pam Miller & Kathleen Clark
	Ushers-January	Ushers-February
6:00 p.m.	Steve Luba & Frank Carrales	Steve Luba & Sue Roberson
11:00 a.m.	Ralph Wilsack & Brenda Saldivar	Frank Volpe & Miguel Grijalva

#### **Meetings:**

St Vincent de Paul Society - Every other Monday, 6 pm at Harrah. Food Pantry Mondays 4:30 to 5:30 pm Parish Council – First Tuesday every other month, at 7:00 pm. Next meeting will be February, 2019...

**Men's Club** – First Sunday of month at 7 pm.

Catholic Daughters – First Sunday of month, 6 pm at St. Teresa's.

Knights of Columbus – First Sunday of month, 7 pm; 4th Degree Knights, second Tuesday of month 7 pm.

If you or someone you know need prayers write your special intentions on the forms provided in the fover of the church and place them in the box by the altar. They will be prayed for all month and especially at the First Friday Adoration.



**Epiphany Party** Everyone is invited to a Parish Epiphany Party in the hall after the 11:00 am Mass on the Feast of the Epiphany, January 6<sup>th</sup>. Parents that have small children, please sign up on the sheet provided in the foyer of the church and indicate how many children will be attending.

**Father Prakash will be in India** from January 14 through February 15. Please keep him in your prayers for safe travels and happy reunion with family and friends.

6th grade RE class is collecting items for The Center of Family Love from November 14-January 23. There will be a box in the back of the church for items. The Center of Family Love is a nonprofit organization that provides quality care to adults with intellectual and developmental disabilities, at no cost to the families.

Adult RE Classes will resume Monday January 14, 2019, at 7pm in the hall. We will use a new series from Augustine Institute titled "Presence - The Mystery of the Eucharist". Mark the date and come learn more about your faith.

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year from the Catholic Daughters. For the winter months we have moved our meeting one hour earlier. On Sunday, January 6, our meeting will begin at 6:00pm with our monthly potluck beginning at 5:00 pm. All women are invited. Come see and hear about all the charitable and spiritual gifts this group participates in.

## **Safe Environment**

The Archdiocese of Oklahoma City through its programs, organizations and events, has numerous daily contacts with many children and young people. It is, therefore, important that all Archdiocesan Personnel, clergy, seminarians, religious, employees and volunteers, protect the rights of children and be alert to the possibility for child abuse. Under Oklahoma State law, all individuals MUST report an incident or suspicion of sexual abuse of a minor (person under 18 years of age) to the civil authorities.

The Oklahoma Department of Human Services has established a statewide abuse reporting hotline for reporting: 1-800-522-3511. This number is available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. If you feel a child is in immediate danger of harm call 911.

For the safety of children and the healing of victims, the Archdiocese of Oklahoma City provides an Abuse of Minors Pastoral Response Hotline for reporting the abuse of a minor (in the past or presently) by a member of the clergy or other church personnel: 1-405-720-9878. The Archdiocesan Victims Assistance Coordinator, a licensed professional counselor, will respond to calls to the Archdiocesan Pastoral Response Hotline.

A report to the Archdiocese does not relieve the individual of the duty to report child abuse to civil authorities as required by Oklahoma State Law. In Oklahoma, failure to report child abuse is a misdemeanor punishable in law.